
TARGETS 

The ONLY targets allowed on CRC property are paper targets, metal targets, paper targets and 
plastic targets.  If the item is not originally designed or sold as a TARGET it is not allowed. 

CRC NEWS 

June 2020 

REMINDER: 
Always check the 

 Event Schedule for 
Activities Before 

Going to the Range! 
 

BRIDGE UPDATE 

The 96th Ave bridge over Bijou Creek closure is extended through summer and possibly longer. 
See detour map at crci.org.  There is a temporary un-maintained bypass road just to the south 
of the bridge running through the creek bottom.  Use with caution. 

Get all the news and photos at 

http://crci.org/ 

ALL WILDLIFE IS PROTECTED ON  

CRC PROPERTY  

Please slow down and yield to turtles. 
Photo from S. Stuska  

Do not kill bull snakes.  This one caught 
lunch during CRC's Smallbore Rocky 
Mountain Regional Match.   
Photo from Dennis Casey 

http://crci.org/EventSchedule/tabid/2244/Default.aspx
http://crci.org/
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By Wayne Harris, with contributions from Barney Higgins and Dave Jennings  

Harold Anthony Stahl, 76, passed away on April 2, 

2020.  He was known to most of us as “Tony” and he 

joined the Colorado Rifle Club about 1989 and had badge 

number 271.  His company Stahl Construction completed 

the covered firing lines for the Pistol, Smallbore and 

Schutzen Ranges in the early 1990s.  He also completed 

many of the picnic shelters and supervised construction 

of several vaulted toilets for the facility.  Harold served in 

the Army National Guard and was a high power and 

smallbore competitor.  He also helped start the 

“Remembering the Brave” match at CRC.  Tony was the 

first to volunteer no matter what was needed.  He leaves 

a wife after 50 years of marriage and a huge legacy of all 

of the structures he built at the CRC facility.  Tony you 

will be missed but not forgotten. 

TONY STAHL — IN MEMORIAM 

Tony Stahl with Dennis Reul.  Photo courtesy of Dennis Reul. 

THANK YOU 

By Wayne Harris, CRC VP 
I want to share the following stories about some of our very honest and upstanding CRC members.   
 
On January 25, 2020 I received a call from Alex Kieselbach No. 6311.  He was alone at the Schutzen range and noticed a hard gun 
case with a couple of rifles in it. He was wondering what he should do as he was getting ready to leave.  I told Alex to take the 
guns home with him.  I was sure I would be getting another call soon from a member about his missing guns. Later that evening I 
did get such a call, and I got the two parties together so they could transfer the firearms.  A very good ending to the story. 
  
Then on May 14, 2020 I received a phone call from Michael Migues No. 4024.  He had found a Glock 48 setting on the top of the 
toilet paper can in one of the vaulted toilets.  He had taken the gun home and called me.  The next day later we received an 
inquiry on our contact us form on our website about a lost firearm.  I again made some calls and connected the two gentlemen 
together.  Migues even drove to the 72 year old gun owner’s house to deliver his lost firearm.  Another happy ending. 
  
We have had a few members forget a gun on the range but they generally were able to turn around and retrieve the missing 
article. These incidents are very few and far between.  The string however continued as on June 6, 2020 I received a call from 
Nathan Jones No. 6558 who had found a very nice cased CZ Tactical Sports pistol on the range.  Nathan just joined the club in the 
last few months and had taken the gun home with him.  Fellow BOD member Bret Barnes got the call from the gun owner and 
then Bret notified me.  I again made a few calls and put the two members together.  Yet another happy ending. 
  
These are very heartwarming stories and go a long away to renewing my faith in my fellow shooters.  To my knowledge every 
missing firearm on the CRC facility has been reunited with its rightful owner. We want to thank these members.  To these three 
members the BOD would like to excuse their work bond for 2020.  
 
A small bit of thanks. 
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80 SHOT HIGH POWER XTC  

CORONA CUP 

By Todd Florman 

On May 17th 2020, 14 CRC High Power shooters kicked off match season with a Covid-19 Compliant 80 Shot “Across the Course” 

fun match.  Since the NRA cancelled all sanctioned matches in May, we were forced to take matters into our own hands and quick-

ly put together a fun match in place of the sanctioned match that was cancelled…which was sorely needed after being cooped up 

in our homes for past couple months.  The weather was gorgeous, albeit the wind a bit tricky at times, but fun was had by all 

(including 2 new shooters) and we crowned a “Corona Cup” champion.  Congratulations go out to Lee Farrell for putting up an 

impressive 778-21x. Special thanks goes out to Tom Crist, Russ Gary, and Dave Sullivan for helping out with the new shooters as 

well as handling the line calls and keeping the pit crews on task and on time. 

THE CRC CMP GSMM MATCH HELD ON 5/17  

By Rob Spurrier 
Social distancing was in order with two relays firing from every other firing point. 
Good turnout and nice to get out of the house for some serious trigger time.  
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Road work. 

a 

ADS FOR MEMBERS FROM MEMBERS  

Ads are provided as a courtesy to 
members. Members are expected to 

comply with all State and Federal laws.  
To place an ad in an upcoming 

newsletter email Sherri @ 
sherri@mavcom.com  

.380 AMMUNITION FOR SALE 
Selling 2,000 rounds of .380 ammunition:  550 rounds Speer 
Lawman TMJ 95 grain, 350 rounds PMC  FMJ 90 grain, and 
1,100 rounds Winchester FMJ 95 grain.  Average price from 10 
online dealers = 34 cents/round.  I am selling all 2,000 rounds 
for an average price of 17 cents /round.  I am asking $340, 

cash.   Jack Palmer  CRC Member  
jjmrp44@gmail.com  (303) 802-9898 

Dear All: we’ve had an increase in requests for wills, hospital 
powers of attorney, and the like. I’m going to discount our 
package for CRC members to $2000 from $2700 and above 
during this time.  Please stay safe and healthy during this awful 
time, best regards, Bob 
  
Robert A. Lees 
Robert A. Lees & Associates 
5290 DTC Parkway, Suite 150 Greenwood Village, CO  80111 
303-292-1020 

For Sale:   
Lyman super target in 20x with 
99% bluing and box. $800.   
 
Keith Roberts 
spartacus.177@hotmail.com  

For Sale—Nick Obee’s estate is selling some of his .22 long rifles 
The prices listed here are based on appraisal, which is not necessarily appropriate for the real world.  
Therefore, all offers will be considered.  Discounts will be given if the gun is intended for use by a junior, 
per Nick’s wishes.  Contact Jennifer Obee at jenna.obee@gmail.com 

 
Winchester Model 75, with Weaver 
scope—$1000 
 
 
 
Anschutz Model 1913 aluminum stock, 
with Weaver scope—$2500 
 
 
 
 
Anschutz Model 1913 with thumbhole 
stock, with Unertl scope—$2800 
 
 

mailto:sherri@mavcom.com
mailto:jjmrp44@gmail.com
tel:303-292-1020
mailto:jennaesis@gmail.com

